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It is one of the 

blessings of old 

friends that you 

can afford to be 

stupid with them. 

 
Ralph Waldo  

Emerson 
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President’s Message   

I hope everyone had a great Thanksgiving! I think most of us had s busy Novem-

ber, with club activities. 1st Saturday Breakfast, Technical Seminar, Alzheimer’s 

Walk and tour. I want to thank Ed and Patty Cote for hosting the November 

tour, to the Driving Museum in El Segundo. We had 22 members and ten Model 

A’s. Best of all, nobody got lost and we didn’t have any breakdowns. After viewing 

several antique and classic cars, we drove to the Proud Bird Restaurant for lunch. 

Great tour! 
December brings a close to a very busy year and my term as President. It has 

been a pleasure to serve and I want to thank everyone, for all your support. Just a reminder, it is time to renew 

your membership and start making plans to attend the Annual Installation Banquet. As always. I want to welcome 

all the mew members. Dianne and I will not be at the 1st Saturday Breakfast in December. We are leaving tomor-

row morning on a road trip, to Washington State, near Seattle. I just checked the weather report, no snow, but a 

lot of rain. I hope to see everyone at the December meeting. 

   Be safe, 

Jim 

Emergency Brakes: With the car off the ground and rear brakes adjustment completely relaxed at the adjust-

ers.  Visually inspect all brake rods, service and emergency, to be certain all are straight.  Straighten all bent rods 

first.  The park brake lever all the way forward in released position, adjust individually each side.  Pull on the rod 

from the rear wheel and turn the adjustable end so that it will slide on the park brake cross shaft arm. Turn the 

rear wheel and check that it does not drag. Go to other side and repeat the procedure adjusting the park brake 

rod and checking for drag.  With both sides connected to the cross shaft and the park lever pulled back a notch 

at a time, check for drag at both rear wheels. You should feel slight drag at the first notch. With lever pulled a 

few notches, neither of the wheels should be able to be turned by hand off the ground.  Release park lever to 

move on to service brakes.  

Service Brakes: With the car off the ground set the brake pedal and rod to cross shaft so the arms on the 

cross shaft are straight up and down, or vertical.  Early 1928- 1929 had a different rod from the pedal to the 

cross shaft that did not go through the crossmember.  Make sure the end of the rod is not touching the inside of 

the crossmember.  Later models the rod went through the crossmember and connected to the brake switch.  

Make sure all four rods to wheels are disconnected. The rear wheel rods disconnect at the cross shaft, the 

front brake rods remove pins at the front wheel brake lever.  

Turn the adjuster at all four wheels so that brakes are tight and wheels don’t turn. Try to rock wheel forward 

and back. I would do this slowly with Flathead Ted’s floater kits, shoes will need to center and don’t overtighten 

the adjuster. Standard brakes the adjuster will click while being turned.  Now adjust rods so that pins drop in. 

The front brakes you will need to turn the lever by hand back to get the free travel out.  The lever on the front 

wheels cross shaft should be angled forward about 15 degrees when pulled back.  If not, then the front hub will 

need to be removed and correction made at the brake operating pin going through the kingpin.  This can usually 

be corrected with pills in the top of the wedge.  On the rear brakes pull on the rod to remove slack, turn the 

adjustable rod end and drop pin in.  Now back off the adjusters so the wheels turn.  

Now road test the car for brake operation.   To correct pulling to the left or right, start by removing pins to 

the front brakes, and carefully road test. Don’t go fast as you only have half the brakes working. If the car pulls 

to the left or right, adjust rear shoes accordingly to stop pulling to the side.  If it pulls to the left, back off the left 

side and or tighten the right side.  If it pulls to the right, back off the right and or tighten the left.  When the car 

will stop without pulling reconnect the front brake rods.  Disconnect the rear brake rods and road test the car 

slowly.  If it pulls to the left or right, turn the adjusters to correct the pulling.  When the front brakes are adjust-

ed to eliminate pulling to the left or right, reinstall front brake rod pins.  Both front and (Cont’d on Page 11) 

Service and Park Brake Adjustment Procedure                                     By Dennis Kliesen 

Technical   
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Dec 1 (Sat) First 

Saturday Breakfast  

BS Session ~ 8AM at 

The Katella Grill, 

1325 W Katella Ave, 

Orange  
Dec 13 (Thu) Gen-

eral Meeting will be 

at 7:30PM.  CHOC   

Hospital Complex, 

455 South  Main 

Street, Orange. Guests are always 

welcome. Board meeting at 6PM  

Dec 14 (Fri) New-

port Harbor tour of 

holiday lights at din-

ner, 5:30PM-limited 

spaces available 

Dec 27 (Thu) 

Fourth Thursday 

Breakfast at Flappy 

Jack’s Restaurant, 

2824 N Santiago 

Blvd., Orange, 92867, 

Upcoming Tours and Activities Calendar 

Swap Meets/Car 

Shows Dec 2 (Sun) Pomona Swap Meet and Classic Car Show, 1101 W McKinley Avenue Pomona CA 91768. 4am-

1pm 

Dec 9 (Sun) Long Beach Hi Performance Show and Swap Meet, Long Beach Veteran's Stadium, 5000 Lew Da-

vis,  Long Beach 90808, 6am-1pm 

Jan 6 (Sun) Long Beach Hi Performance Show and Swap Meet, Long Beach Veteran's Stadium, 5000 Lew Da-

vis,  Long Beach 90808, 6am-1pm 

Jan 13 (Sun) Pomona Swap Meet and Classic Car Show, 1101 W McKinley Avenue Pomona CA 91768. 4am-

1pm 

Jan 26 (Sat) Henry’s “T” Party at the Auto Driving Museum.  Open to all A’s and T’s.  10am-2pm 

Jan 26-27 Turlock Swap Meet, Stanislaus County Fairgrounds, 900 N Broadway, Turlock 95380, 7am-5pm 

Feb 10 (Sun) Long Beach Hi Performance Show and Swap Meet, Long Beach Veteran's Stadium, 5000 Lew 

Davis,  Long Beach 90808, 6am-1pm 

Feb 22-24 Big 3 Swap Meet, Qualcomm Stadium, San Diego   

Car Show, Pomona Fairplex, Fairplex Drive and McKinley Ave, Pomona, enter at Gate 17. 5am-2pm  

Mar 3 (Sun) Pomona Swap Meet and Classic Car Show, 1101 W McKinley Avenue Pomona CA 91768. 4am-

1pm 

Mar 10 (Sun) Long Beach Hi Performance Show and Swap Meet, Long Beach Veteran's Stadium, 5000 Lew 

Davis,  Long Beach 90808, 6am-1pm 
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714-283-2800. For more info, con-

tact Terry Collings at 714-970-7194  

—2019— 

Jan 5 (Sat) First 

Saturday Breakfast  

BS Session ~ 8AM at 

The Katella Grill, 

1325 W Katella Ave, 

Orange  
Jan 6 (Sun) Annual 

Installation Banquet, 

The Villa Restaurant, 

510 E Katella Ave, 

Orange, 1PM-4PM   

Jan 10 (Thu) Gen-

eral Meeting will be 

at 7:30PM.  CHOC 

Hospital Complex, 

455 South  Main 

Street, Orange. Guests are always 

welcome. Board meeting at 6PM  

Jan 24 (Thu) 

Fourth Thursday 

Breakfast.  Loca-

tion to be deter-

mined.   

Mar 24 (Sun) Pancake Breakfast, 

Hart Park, Orange 

Mar 29-31 Merced CCRG Jam-

boree, sponsored by The Gate-

way Model A Club, rooms at 

Hampton Inn, 209-386-1210 

Apr 14  All Ford Day at Angel’s 

Stadium 

Jun 9 Henry Ford Picnic—more 

info to follow 

Oct 6-10 MAFCA Canyonlands 

National Tour, starting in Kanab, 

Utah 

Apr 16-18, 2020 CCRG Jambo-

ree 
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Join us for good food  
and great company!! 

 
 

Fourth Thursday  
Breakfast Bunch 

 
 

December 27th at 8:30 am 
 
 

FLAPPY JACKS 
2848 N Santiago Blvd 

Orange, 92867 
714-283-2800 

 
Info: Terry Collings  

714-970-7194 

BELOW IS A MAP OF POSSIBLE PARKING 

(P) AREAS NEAR THE FUN ZONE 
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General Meeting Minutes 

Please Note:  Some  
information contained in 

our newsletter has been 

reprinted from other  
newsletters; we thank and 

acknowledge them.  

OCMAFC General Meeting 

Thursday, November 8, 2018   

Wade Education Center at CHOC  

President Jim Runyon called the meeting to order at  

7:30 PM. The US flag was saluted. Another enthusiastic greeting by Doris Mar-

shall “HELLO EVERBODY” followed by a joke from Marilyn Hawkins’ ar-

chives. 

The minutes of October 11 were approved as printed in the Distributor 

(Motion by Rick Hall, 2nd by Colleen Schmidt). 

Jim announced that Editor Tissy Smith-Hatcher has officially retired from the 

firm where she has worked for many years. This will result in the newsletter 

coming only by e-mail for the December issue or on the website. Future is-

sues and the expense involved with USPS delivery, as well as print costs to be 

determined by the board with member input. 

Treasurer, Marilyn Hawkins, reported membership is now 170.  Records 

were reviewed including recent donations to Alzheimer Walk, City of Hope 

and CHOC. 

VP/Activities: Louise Hall thanked Steve Pavich for the well-attended October 

tour to San Pedro area historical sites.  Tour leader Ed Cote provided details 

regarding the November 17 tour to the Automotive Driving Museum and 

lunch at The Proud Bird Restaurant. 

The January 17 tour to Camp Pendleton Marine Base was reviewed. Details 

will be announced. December Newport Harbor tour still has a few openings. 

Technical: Dennis Kliesen: No December seminar planned to date. 

Historian: Steve Pavich announced the winner of the “Ladies Queen Pin Triv-

ia” contest is Tissy Hatcher. Member Pete Hyland has donated a number of 

DVD recordings of past club events, now on file with Steve. 

Merchandise: Gerry and Cathy O’Brien are officially stepping away from their 

position as Merchandise Coordinators. Jim thanked them for their 10+ years 

of devotion to this service. This will remain an open position. 

Sunshine and Sorrow: Don Ratzlaff announced that his sweetie Carolyn has 

been in the hospital for 5 days with an infection, but is home now and recov-

ering. Carol Howard has also been hospitalized with presumed food poisoning 

and is home after 5 days. Dale McCall in attendance in a long leg brace for 2 

fractures to his patella. Jim Persons in attendance also recovering from his 

tumble resulting in 2 days hospitalized, still sporting the facial bruising.  There 

may be more so be sure to let Pam Heiland know. How about some ‘good’ 

news folks? 

Frank Reese announced that the annual “All Ford Day” will be 4/14/19 with 

change of venue to Angel Stadium. 

Pancake Breakfast plans: Tissy Hatcher’s name was drawn for the t-shirt Mod-

el A design. Members are encouraged to begin working on raffle prizes. Save 

the date: March 24th.  Be there. 

Election Chairman Joe Goff announced that Louise Hall has agreed to serve as 

President. Marilyn will continue as Treasurer and Norm Kredit will continue 

another term as Secretary. There were no further (Cont’d on Page 10)   

2018 BOARD MEMBERS 

 
President –  Jim Runyon 
714-527-1829/jamesfrunyon@aol.com  
VP/Activities – Louise Hall 
714-282-0499/rickandlouise@socal.rr.com 
Secretary – Norm Kredit 
714-635-3335/leorakredit@yahoo.com 
Treasurer – Marilyn Singer Hawkins  
714-730-4026/jmsinger@pacbell.net 
Technical – Dennis Kliesen 
949-466-7475/drkliesen@gmail.com               
Editor – Tissy Smith-Hatcher  
714-546-8554/tissysmith1@gmail.com 
Immediate Past President – Don Ratzlaff 
714-529-5062/wadedon@pacbell.net 
 

COMMITTEES 

 
ACCC Representative – David Knapp  
(949) 243-5210/david-knapp@cox.net                                                                        
Breakfast Committee –  Terry Collings  
714-970-7194/mtcollings@sbcglobal.net                                   
Club Greeter – Doris Marshall                  
310-378-5061/dandd51@gmail.com              
Election Chairperson –  Joe Goff 
949-768-4627/joe@abt-tax.com                                                            
Historian & Librarian –  Steve Pavich 
714-963-2633/spavich@socal.rr.com  
Membership Chairperson– Scott Limbrock 
948-981-8776/sbl.frisco@gmail.com   
Merchandise Director – Cathy O’Brien 
714-777-0771/ylgsrden@aol.com                                    
Pancake Breakfast Setup & Coordination – 
Frank Reese, 714-970-6262/Rftrust34@ 
yahoo.com  and Don Ratzlaff, 714-529-
5062/wadedon@pacbell.net                 
Raffle – Ed Cote 
714-542-6161/patricia.cote@att.net                                       
Refreshments –  Carolyn Ratzlaff  
714-529-5062, dcratzy@gmail.com and 
Dianne Runyon  714-390-1528/
jamesfrunyon@aol.com   
Regional Representative, SCRG  -  
Carolyn Ratzlaff, 714-529-5062/ 
dcratzy@gmail.com 
Sunshine & Sorrow – Pam Heiland  
714-417-3111/colapam@sbcglobal.net                                       
Webmaster – Bruce MacIntosh 
949-857-4723/brucem@genimage.com 

mailto:drkliesen@gmail.com
mailto:david-knapp@cox.net
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FOR SALE: Parts for 1929 Model A Ford: 1-1/2 chassis plus fenders, steering column and 

steering wheel; 6 wheels and 2 old tires; 2 Model A motors; metal body for pickup truck; 1 

radiator.  All this comes with a pink slip for the 1929 Ford.  I believe I have an oogah horn 

around here someplace.  If found, it is part of the deal.  $1,800 or best offer. Call Hall at 909-

624-0338 (Claremont area)  

Five 19” Goodyear White Wall tires.  Well-worn but do have just a bit of tread left.  Free or 

best offer!  David Knapp (949) 243-5210  

 

 

 

 

 

 
This article was 

printed in the 

"Sports" (Page 4-B) 

section under 

"Choices" heading, 

in the "Visalia 

Times Delta" and 

"Tulare Advance 

Register", (Visalia, 

CA), today, Friday, 

September 21st, 

2018.  
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Dropping in to Say Hello                                                 By Lew Lewis 

I was in looking at the Distributor this evening and reminiscing about 

the good times we had in the club from 1998 to 2009 when we decided it 

was time to leave California and go back to the woods.  So now here 

comes a voice (E-mail) from the past saying hello to all our friends at the 

OCMAFC who just might remember Joan and I and my fully restored 

1929 Model A Model 60C Blindback, Elliot.  Thought I would include a 

picture of Joan and I with Elliot about 6 months before I let him go to a 

great and appreciative  

fellow in Santa Cruse, NM. 

Thought I would also attach a picture 

of Elliot’s girlfriend, Miss Lizzy, a 

1915 Model T Ford touring who used 

to share his garage in Saddlebrooke, 

MO.  I sold her back to the original family in October 2012 who had pur-

chased her in April 1915.  She is owned by the Great, Great, Great Grand-

son of the original owner. 

The ownership of these cars was too much in the Ozark Mountains of Mis-

souri.  With the twisting and narrow roads we have here, when I would go 

out for a run, I would end up holding up so much traffic on the hills 

with Miss Lizzy doing a raging 5 to 7 MPH and Elliot doing much better at about 30 to 35.  On these roads, there  

is no passing (double lines) and deep rain ditches on both side with nowhere to pull off.  It made for a very tedi-

ous drive and a lot of very angry folks.  So that sort of forced the sale of both cars and a transition back to an old 

sport with more speed and maneuverability.  You know, a man has to have his toys. 

This one went bye-bye about two years ago.  Finally got smart to the relief of Joan.  At 78 I just wasn’t as re-

sponsive, reflex wise, as one needs to be to stay alive and to stay off this mode of transportation. At 80+ I have 

gotten back into a toy.  I got me nicely restored older sports car with just enough pep to do the hills but not to 

peppy for an old man.  As I said, it is all about a man and his toys.  I am fortu-

nate to have a wife that understands and puts up with me.  By the way, Joan 

is still doing great. 

So in closing, I would like to say that I still miss the good times with the 

club, and everyone there should be grateful that there are still enough folks 

around to keep that hobby up and contribute their time in keeping the club 

as active as I remember it to be.  Not having such vibrant clubs of that nature 

out here in MO, also helped in deflating the fun, enjoyment and the adven-

ture you guys should expect and realize as time goes on. 

I would also like to extend my congratulations to you and your efforts in 

keeping the Distributor up and running to that level of a really class act of 

presentation and subject matter which you have developed and built since you took over that position, about 10 

years ago now.  Great piece of work and I hope the folks in the club show their appreciation for what you are 

doing.  Love looking at it. 

Best of luck, good wishes and continued health to all the members and family and have a Happy Holidays. 

Lew and Joan Lewis, 744 Seven Pines Drive, Saddlebrooke, MO 65630, E-mail hglewis@centurylink.net, 

Cell:  714-321-0574 

  

 

Lew, Joan and Elliot (1929 Model 

60C Model A Ford Blindback Fordor) 

mailto:hglewis@centurylink.net
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(Continued from Page 5) nominations from those in attendance. A show of hands indicated support for these 

recommendations. Steve Pavich was appointed by the Board to serve out Louise Hall position as VP/Activities 

for 2019. 

By-Laws require election of President, Secretary and Treasurer in even years, Technical and VP/Activities in the 

odd years. 

Announcement: Kathie McCall reviewed conditions for the use of the Wade Education Center at CHOC. There 

is no charge to our club with the history of the long time employment of K Mc; however, a donation has been 

made annually to the CHOC Foundation as a charitable contribution. In addition the club supports Ronald 

McDonald House with donations of personal hygiene items, dry goods and soda tops. 

4th Thursday Breakfast: Terry Collings announced no November meet up due to Thanksgiving. A show of hands 

indicated agreement for December 27 breakfast (location to be announced). 

Hard Luck Trophy: Darwin Kibby fessed up to a starter issue while on the October tour. He willingly accepted 

the coveted trophy. 

Steve Pavich shared an exciting story about his “modern” car catching on fire; thankful it wasn’t his Model A. 

Name Badge drawing of $10.00 went to Tissy. 

Roster drawing was Gary and Rhonda Chambers, who were not present. Gary’s Dad; however, was present but 

that didn’t count. 

November birthdays were recognized (if known) with Rick Hall, Gerry O’Brien and Jim Runyon first in line for 

birthday cake. Jeanne Parrish and Bev Marsh were thanked for bringing the refreshments. 

December meeting will be a dessert/appetizer small plate potluck, and white elephant gift exchange. Karen Gay-

nor will provide a game for the exchange again this year. 

Well, I hope this covered it all while filling in for Norm Kredit: 

Kathie McCall, Acting Secretary 
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SUNSHINE & SORROW                                                                   By Pam Heiland                         
 

This has been a busy month. Lots of cards were sent and I'm hoping that all of these dear folks are getting along 

okay by now.  
Cards were sent to Bob Jeffries, Jim Persons and Dale McCall. All three of these dear 

men suffered bad falls; Cards were also sent to Carolyn Ratzlaff, Louise Hall and Carole 

Hawkins. They have all been under the weather and Carole even had to spend some 

time in the hospital.  As I said, I sincerely hope ALL of you are doing better by now. 
I hope everyone enjoyed a wonderful Thanksgiving and all are looking forward to a 

Merry Christmas and a New Year full of much better things like NO FALLS and NO 

SICKNESS! 

Here's your thought for the day: 

"When life knocks you down, stay down and take a nap. Things always look better after a good nap!" 
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(Cont’d from Page 2)  rear brake rod pins should all be connected at this time.  Check that all jam nuts are tight 

at the adjustable ends of the rods.  Make sure all of the cotter pins are installed.  Do a road test to be certain 

car stops properly.    

Keep in mind your shoes will need to be adjusted during a break-in period, and you should only need to adjust 

each wheel at the adjuster only.  

I use an infrared temperature gun to measure the temperature of each brake drum after several applications.  

This can help to determine if one of the brakes is dragging or improperly adjusted.     



 

Orange County Model A Ford Club 

Post Office Box 10595 
Santa Ana, CA 92711 

E-mail: info@ocmafc.org 

Next General Meeting 
7:30 PM 

[Second Thursday of every month] 

Next Meeting December 13, 2018 

CHOC Hospital Complex 

455 South  Main Street, Orange, CA 

 

 

From Main Street, turn east on to Providence Ave. and immediately on your right, enter the structure  

and park on the second level.  Meetings are held in Building 2 in the Wade Education Center-2nd 

Floor.  Access meeting room through the double door entry off the 2nd Floor parking structure 

ORANGE COUNTY 

MODEL A FORD 

CLUB 

Dedicated to the History and Preservation of the Model A Ford 

We are on the Web!
www.ocmafc.org 

Return Address: 

Post Office Box 10595 

Santa Ana, CA 92711 

To: 


